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Winner of the Edna Staebler Award for Creative Non-Fiction Finalist for the Hilary Weston
Writers' Trust Prize for Nonfiction Red Star Tattoo is Sonja Larsen's unforgettable memoir of a
young life spent on the move, from hardscrabble Milwaukee to dreamy Hawaii, from turbulent
Montreal to free-spirited California. At the age of 16, Sonja joins a cult-like communist
organization in Brooklyn--unaware of the dark nature of what awaits her.A small, skinny 8-year-
old girl holding a teddy bear stands by the side of a country road with a young man she barely
knows. They're hitchhiking from a commune in Quebec to one in California. It is 1973 and
somehow the girl's parents think this is a good idea. Sonja Larsen's is a childhood in which
family members come and go and where freedom is both a gift and a burden. Her mother,
thrown out of home as a pregnant teenager by her evangelical preacher father, is drawn to the
utopian ideals and radical politics of communism. Her aunt Suzie is gripped by schizophrenia,
her behaviour so erratic she eventually loses custody of her daughter. And then there is her
cousin Dana, shunted back and forth long-distance between her parents--Dana, whose own
need to escape leads to tragedy. Looking for a sense of family, searching to belong, to have
your life mean something--this is what all these girls and young women share. As a teenager,
Larsen moves to Brooklyn, embedding herself with an organization known publicly as the
National Labor Federation and privately as the Communist Party USA Provisional Wing. Over
her three years at the organization's national headquarters, Larsen works sixteen-hour day,
eager to prove herself. Noticed and encouraged by the Old Man, the organization's charismatic
leader, he makes her one of his "special girls," as well as the youngest member of the
organization's militia and part of its inner circle. But even as she and her comrades count down
the days on the calendar until the dawning of their new American revolution, Larsen's doubts
about the cause and the Old Man become increasingly difficult to ignore. Red Star
Tattoo explores the seductions and dangers of extremism, and asks what it takes to survive a
childhood scarred by loss, abuse and the sometimes violent struggle for belonging.
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David Smith, “Before a revolution, there were people. Sonja writes of her experience being
seduced by revolution. All of us in the organization were seduced the same way. Sonja talks of
the particular seduction of women in the organization--to become part of the 'inner circle' of the
leader you had to acquiesce to his demands, but everyone was caught the same way. The
organization she describes (I was there) is little known and not regarded, but her memoir shows
the essential nature of that kind of seduction. This would be well worth reading for those trying
to understand the appeal of ISIS to Muslims or of any revolutionary movements anywhere to
those who need a cause to define themselves.I recommend it to anyone who has to deal with
people close to them who join something they do not understand.”

Katie Kay, “Brilliant writing. A fascinating page-turning story so beautifully written! Sonja is a
friend of a good friend of mine who I have met and chatted with on several occasions, but I had
no idea of her unique past of course..amazing how little we know of people who walk through
our lives -what they have seen, done and been through. Thank you for sharing Sonja! Katie K.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “It was a good read.. Interesting. It was quite a life for a little girl. I would
recommend it for an interesting read. It was not a quick read.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “I can never I suppose be objective but I recommend this book. Started as
obligation to read (Google my name and Natlfed, etc). But after about 5 pages very eager to
tead.  I can never I suppose be objective but I recommend this book.  Jeff Whitnack”

Les carbonnades flamandes, “A youthful life lived in craziness, recalled with mature intelligence.
I was nervous about reading this --- could it be sensational and lurid? --- but this autobiography
of the writer's teenage life is well-written and has a mature perspective. Raised half-heartedly by
well-meaning but frankly irresponsible hippie parents, the very young Larsen drifted among
homes and communes, semi-schooled (but always reading voraciously), vulnerable to the
creeps who find their way into such groups, she hitchhikes across the USA to enter a Jim-Jones-
like "communist" cult in a New York slum. You find yourself crossing your fingers for her as you
read. But there is a keen intelligence (perhaps misled but genuinely keen) at work, and all these
years later Larsen is able to paint an unflinching yet sympathetic portrait of a near-nightmare
commune. The reader is amazed and relieved to sense the mature woman who is telling this
tale.This is very well worth a read. At the same time, one pities the probably-more-numerous
'victims' of such risky social experiments. This is also a valuable clear-eyed portrait of the
psychopathic leader of the cult, as he retreats from sanity.Not a horror story or voyeuristic
account.”

Erin, “Beautifully written, gripping to the end. This was a brilliant book in so many ways. Not only



is it well written and thought out, but the story pulls you along with gripping narrative... and does
not let go. I couldn't put it down, and I couldn't wait to get back to it when I had to. I've read other
memoirs, but this is by far the most compelling. Sonja's raw honesty and ability to let us see
through her eyes is truly a gift.”

Jay F., “... is not only a compelling story but it is brilliantly told. The writing is lucid. This is not only
a compelling story but it is brilliantly told. The writing is lucid, understated and flowing, allowing
the story of a unique life-experience to unfold.”

Ken Fisher, “She is brilliant in being both real and compassionate about herself. Sonja Larsen is
currently a social worker for youth at risk in Vancouver. Having spent a significant part of her
formative years growing up in a Communist cult, (Montreal, California & New York City) she is
eminently life-experienced to mentor and care for her clients. Writing as if she is 'in that
moment', she is brilliant in being both real and compassionate about herself, her choices and
her fate, in the journey of growing herself up! How she managed to bring herself up is a miracle.
This book is original as a memoire, a spellbinding page-turner, and an icon of our times. It is a
must-read!!!”

RB Vancouver, “An excellent memoir of an unusual childhood and adolescence. An excellent
memoir of an unusual childhood and adolescence, hippy and then leftist, during the late 70's
and 80's, when neither was in any way cool. Full of vivid, moving, authentic detail. The author
doesn't romanticize any of her experiences or the people. This is a fascinating memoir of time
and place, and a valuable addition to the literature on the counterculture.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “Best book of the year, so far!. I couldn't put this book down and then I read
it again. A luminous account that speaks to the ways lives can be traumatized by bad luck and
social forces, and transformed again through love. Moving and so compelling it's hard to stop
reading. If you enjoyed Cheryl Strayed's Wild you will probably love this book.”

Jay F., “... is not only a compelling story but it is brilliantly told. The writing is lucid. This is not only
a compelling story but it is brilliantly told. The writing is lucid, understated and flowing, allowing
the story of a unique life-experience to unfold.”

Ebook Tops Reader, “Inspiring memoir of a smart, strong. Inspiring memoir of a smart, strong,
vulnerable girl caught up in the weird world of communes, too much freedom of choice, cults.
Sonja's courage and honesty shine through this dangerous world with a light that won't be
dimmed. Excellent!”

The book by Sonja Larsen has a rating of  5 out of 4.5. 25 people have provided feedback.
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